
 

    

 
UNITED STATES 

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001 

 
 

May 15, 2018 
 
MEMORANDUM TO: Jacob I. Zimmerman, Chief   

 Enrichment and Conversion Branch 
 Division of Fuel Cycle Safety, Safeguards, 
   and Environmental Review 
 Office of Nuclear Material Safety 
   and Safeguards 

 
FROM:  Tilda Y. Liu, Senior Project Manager /RA via email/ 
 Enrichment and Conversion Branch 

 Division of Fuel Cycle Safety, Safeguards, 
   and Environmental Review 
 Office of Nuclear Material Safety 
   and Safeguards 

 
SUBJECT:  MEETING SUMMARY REGARDING CALCIUM FLUORIDE POND 

CLOSURE STATUS UPDATE, HONEYWELL METROPOLIS 
WORKS APRIL 12, 2018 

 
 
On April 12, 2018, the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) staff and representatives of 
Honeywell International (Honeywell) held a Category 1 meeting to discuss the current calcium 
fluoride pond closure status at Honeywell’s Metropolis Works facility. 
 
A portion of the meeting was open to the public for observation, during which Honeywell 
provided an overview of its pond closure plan and related supporting activities in general.  The 
remaining portion of the meeting was closed to the public because specific details included 
security-related information and proprietary information related to the proposed pond closure 
plan. 
 
The meeting provided an effective and efficient forum of communication, and benefited both the 
NRC staff and Honeywell representatives.  The meeting was useful to the NRC staff in 
understanding Honeywell’s proposed plan and associated activities in more detail, and it 
allowed an opportunity to discuss regulatory and licensing aspects of the updated pond closure 
related activities.  Honeywell indicated that it plans to submit a license amendment request 
reflecting the revised pond closure plan to the NRC for review.  No NRC staff decision was 
made during the meeting. 
 
 
CONTACT:  Tilda Liu, NMSS/FCSE 

         404-997-473
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Enclosure 1 contains a list of those individuals who participated in the April 12, 2018, meeting.  
Enclosure 2, which is non-publicly available, contains Honeywell’s handout describing the 
relevant details and associated plant information pertaining to the revised pond closure plan. 
 
Honeywell has reviewed and commented on this summary. 
 
 
Docket No. 40-3392 
License No. SUB-526 
 
Enclosures:   
1.  List of Participants 
2.  Honeywell’s Handout (Non-Public) 
 
cc:   
Jeff Albritton, Plant Manager 
Sean Patterson, Regulatory Affairs Manager  
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Enclosure 1 

LIST OF PARTICIPANTS` 
 

MEETING TO DISCUSS CALCIUM FLUORIDE POND CLOSURE STATUS 
 

HONEYWELL METROPOLIS WORKS 
   

April 12, 2018 
 
NAME     AFFILIATION 
 
Duane Schmidt   U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) 
Adam Schwartzman   NRC 
Rick Jervey    NRC 
Tilda Liu    NRC  
Mark Wolf    Honeywell Metropolis Works (MTW) 
Sean Patterson   Honeywell MTW 
Robert Sanders    Honeywell MTW [by phone] 
Corey DeWitt     ENERCON (contractor to Honeywell) 
Gregory Dillard   ENERCON (contractor to Honeywell) [by phone] 
Sean Chisek    ENERCON (contractor to Honeywell) [by phone] 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


